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May 22, 2020

Network Directors:

Please see the attached memorandum ‘Community Care Centralized Authorized Emergency Care Notification Process (VIEWS# 02792488).’
1.The purpose of this memorandum is to provide guidance on the Community Care Centralized Authorized Emergency Care (CAEC) Notification process, an enhancement to the existing emergency care notification process described in 38 CFR 17.4020. Implementing CAEC Notification process will centralize, standardize notification and review for emergency care, facilitate timely payment to providers, and reduce workload for facility community care offices.
2.Beginning June 8, 2020, the Office of Community Care (OCC) is requesting that all community hospitals and/or community providers notify Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) of a Veteran who self-presents to an emergency department within 72 hours of the start of the episode of care. This notification should take place through one national location, the Community Care Centralized Call Center (Call Center), which will be staffed and operated by OCC. Community hospitals and providers should use the following modalities to notify VA:
•Email: VHAEmergencyNotification@va.gov
•Phone: 1-844-72HRVHA or (844-724-7842)
3.In the event that a notification is made to a VA Medical Center (VAMC) first, the VAMC must provide notification directly to the Call Center either by the above email address or phone number, or by faxing to 1-833-72HRVHA (1-833-724-7842). The information that community hospitals and/or community providers report to VA should be the same as what is required through the hospital notification note intake section (Attachment A).
4.Once received, notifications will be reviewed using the eligibility criteria contained in 38 CFR 17.4020. For each emergent episode of care, treating community providers will receive authorization decision information and, if applicable, directions on how to submit claims. Notification information will be logged by Call Center staff into OCC’s Centralized Emergency Care Authorization Tool (ECAT) SharePoint site.
1.Phase I: Initially, facility community care offices, or other designated VAMC staff, will be responsible for viewing and obtaining a daily worklist from the SharePoint site to perform care coordination and, if applicable, hospital transfer activity.
2.Phase II: Sites will be notified by automated email of activity on the ECAT SharePoint site. An announcement will be sent by OCC once automated email notification is available.
5.Sites must create a Mail Enabled Security Group (not a distribution group) to include all personnel responsible for managing CAEC notification and related care coordination activity. This may include designated facility community care staff, hospital personnel, and all other local stakeholders. Access to the ECAT SharePoint site will be provided automatically to staff included in this Mail Enabled Security Group. The standardized naming convention required for the group email is: Veterans Health Administration+(location 3 letter identifier)+EmergencyTreatment+station number@va.gov (e.g. VHADENEmergencyTreatment742@va.gov).
6.The Mail Enabled Security Group must be created prior to national implementation on June 1, 2020. Once the email group is created, please notify your VISN Business Implementation Manager (BIM), and OCC Clinical Integration leadership by email at VHA10D1D1CILeadership@va.gov.
7.Detailed guidance on the authorized emergency care process, including eligibility criteria and the review process, a notification template, and talking points can be found in the OCC Field Guidebook Chapter 3.3. A communication plan is being implemented to notify community providers and other stakeholders of the CAEC Notification process. VA Medical Centers are encouraged to assist and start communicating this change as broadly as possible when engaging with community providers.
8.National training will be conducted:
•May 27, 2020: 10 AM and 2 PM ET
•May 28, 2020: 10 AM and 2 PM ET
•Training website: https://vacctraining.adobeconnect.com/ccetupt/
•Training login: (800) 767-1750; participant code: 52908
9.If you have any questions, please contact Clinical Integration leadership at VHA10D1D1CILeadership@va.gov
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